

# The HCA Social Committee Meeting Notes

**From:** Catherine <[cga2re2t@verizon.net](mailto:cga2re2t@verizon.net)>

**Sent:** Thursday, June 27, 2024 7:29 AM

**To:** Ashley Hughes <[ashleylashton@gmail.com](mailto:ashleylashton@gmail.com)>; Dana-Michelle Zeller <[tigerlili@hotmail.com](mailto:tigerlili@hotmail.com)>; Leah Blair <[quantico15@gmail.com](mailto:quantico15@gmail.com)>; Easter Dingle-Jackson <[edinglejackson1024@gmail.com](mailto:edinglejackson1024@gmail.com)>; Denise Morrison <[untamedmixture@gmail.com](mailto:untamedmixture@gmail.com)>; Tim Gilbert <[tim\\_gilbert@hotmail.com](mailto:tim_gilbert@hotmail.com)>; Kelsey (and Ryan) Schwartz <[kport07@gmail.com](mailto:kport07@gmail.com)>

**Cc:** Colleen Williams <[collpick@yahoo.com](mailto:collpick@yahoo.com)>; Cherie Hammond <[cherie.e.hammond@gmail.com](mailto:cherie.e.hammond@gmail.com)>; Sangita Kling <[sdkling@yahoo.com](mailto:sdkling@yahoo.com)>; Celine Morrow <[celinepmorrow@gmail.com](mailto:celinepmorrow@gmail.com)>; [rhaley1230@yahoo.com](mailto:rhaley1230@yahoo.com) <[rhaley1230@yahoo.com](mailto:rhaley1230@yahoo.com)>

**Subject:** July Meeting

The HCA Social Committee met on Wednesday, July 26. Catherine, Leah, Easter and Tim were present, and Kelsey joined via Zoom.

## National Night Out, August 6th

Event has been registered with CCP for 5-7 but after discussion, we decided that 6-8 (would work better for most families...set up for groups and Food Trucks at 5:30). Catherine will contact CCP to see if registered times can be altered. (FYI, called this morning and left a voicemail message for contact but he is on vacation until July 8th so I will follow up then).

Easter has secured Hot Rods for a lot of good fried foods and Leah was contacting owners of Red Bark BBQ and Len and Sue's Ice Cream so we'd have a variety of types of foods.

Once times confirmed, Leah will do a new flyer. Catherine will notify other HCA committee chairpersons and the Board of this event. Will give them an option to setup a table/tent to share information.

Group discussed a "FREEBIE" type of item to get people to attend event; More discussion later.

## July 4th Parade:

Flyer was posted to HCA website Monday but as of today, only 2 entries. However, it was determined it had not been put on social media so Leah fixed that last night. Hopefully will boost enthusiasm.

Group decided that we will need at least 30 participants by the July 1 deadline to warrant time and effort for this event realizing some folks will walk up and register. Event will be cancelled on July 2nd if we do not have the interest.

Tim has secured firetruck and boy scout troop 2880. He will follow up to have troop so they register with a number of participants.

# **The HCA Social Committee Meeting Notes**

(Continued)

AFTER July 2nd:

Catherine will purchase the \$5 Brewster Ice Cream gift cards for each person who participates in parade. Registration table will in the golf course parking Lot. Tim has the bull horn to help with line up. Catherine/Leah/Easter will man the registration and assist with line up. Gift cards will be distributed at registration to avoid mass confusion at the end of the parade in the pool parking lot.

Group decided that Catherine will purchase a \$75 gift card to Kroger for the firefighters on the truck.

On the morning of the 4th, Catherine will put cones and a sign about closures at the corner of Highland Glen Road - one at the entrance to the pool and another at Applecross Road (with a stake and yellow tape to pull across at 10 am).

Kelsey will monitor Applecross and Ashley will monitor entrance to pool. Leah will post a blurb to neighbors to be aware of road closures.

Tim will have coolers with ice water bottles at the tennis courts for anyone who needs it.

Next meeting Thursday, July 18th at the 8400 property.

ALL for now, hope to see everyone soon.

cc: New member, Regina Haley and "in the know" members.